
 

 

  

Upcoming Events 

Thursday 4 July Reports go home 

Friday 5 July 3-6 Assembly School Hall 9am – Cross Country ribbons & trophies to be handed out 
PSSA - AFL-ESL Hall, Netball & Soccer – Meadowbank, Tiger Tag – Morrison Bay 
Last Day of School 

Monday 22 July  Pupil Free Day  

Tuesday 23 July Term 3 students first day back at school 

Wednesday 24 July Sports In Schools – Students are to wear sports uniform 
Kindergarten 2020 School Tour 12pm 

Tuesday 30 July Interrelate 6pm-8.15pm  

Wednesday 31 July P & C Meeting 7pm 

Friday 26 July K-2 Assembly School Hall 9am 
PSSA - AFL-ESL Hall, Netball & Soccer – Meadowbank, Tiger Tag – Morrison Bay  

Tuesday 30 July Interrelate Evening – 6pm to 7pm Where Did I Come From? 
7.15 to 8.15pm Preparing for Puberty? 

Wednesday 31 July Sports In Schools – Students are to wear sports uniform 
OC Test Year 4 (https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-
opportunity-classes/year-5/the-test#Test0) 

Thursday 1 August Ryde Eisteddfod Year 2 Choir 

Friday 2 August 3-6 Assembly School Hall 9am – Athletics Assembly 

Tuesday 6 August Kindergarten 2020 School Tour 12pm 

Thursday 8 August K-6 Acrobatic Social Skills School Hall  

Saturday 10 August Family Portraits 

Sunday 11 August Family Portraits 
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Cheers to our students  
Well done to all for half a year’s learning.  Half yearly reports will be sent home this week.  The reports 
provide information on the first semester of learning in key learning areas as well as information on learning 
behaviours.  The reports will be followed up with learning conversations in term three that will focus on 
goals for the remainder of the year. 
 
Building Update 
This week the administration block will move back to the newly extended and renovated building.  The staff 
had a tour of the building on Monday afternoon and are very excited by the extra space and first class 
facilities.  The new space includes a larger staff room and staff study area as well as meeting rooms and a 
larger administration area.  The temporary office area will be restored to teaching spaces ready for 
occupation in term three.  Our specialist support classes will move to the space once complete. 
 
The new learning spaces that are under construction are on target for completion at the end of term 3 with 
a handover to school term 4.  Some of stage three will relocate to the new block.  
 
The pool tender will close soon and the builder will be announced and construction will commence. 
 
Community 
Thank you to the parents who completed the survey at our recent meeting.  We have collated responses 
and will use them to inform future workshops and information sessions. 
 
I have followed up on a few current questions: 
 

• I have requested that The Music Partnership offer a parent information session early in term 3.  If 
you wish to contact the program director please email alexbieri@musicartnership.com.au or check 
out the Facebook page www.facebook.com/MusicPartnership 
 

• Casual teachers are employed when a teacher is absent either for personal reasons or on school 
business via ClassCover a service endorsed by the Department of Education.  All teachers are 
qualified and meet mandatory requirements.  If a teacher is going to be away for an extended 
period due to illness, accident, long service or other personal reasons a long term casual will be 
employed and the students and families informed. Casuals who are booked for blocks (longer 
assignments) are selected from a school list. 

 
• Unwell Children- students who present to the office unwell will be assessed and in most instances 

parents will be called and the child will be sent home.  All head or eye injuries will also require the 
child to be collected and taken home or for further medical attention.  Whilst the staff have first aid 
training, we are not medically trained and believe the best assessments are made by doctors and 
the best care when unwell is delivered at home. 
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• Uniform - The school uniform shop Golden Leaf is currently sourcing a new navy sport legging for 
the girls to wear instead of the track pant.  The girls have reported the track pants are not 
comfortable and they are not able to play sport in them.  Like any new uniform addition the change 
over time is gradual with the items available to purchase but not compulsory.  The uniform has not 
been changed, additional items have been added to the uniform choice to meet gender equity 
requirements (as per DEC policy), trousers and skorts for the girls.  The navy tights and socks have 
been introduced as they are easier to source than the grey.  The school request parents support the 
wearing of school uniform.  School uniform is important as it creates connection, community and 
cohesion. 
 

• Canteen- the P&C subcommittee has employed a new canteen manager and concerns raised have 
been highlighted.  Volunteers to assist in the canteen are always welcome. 
 
 

The new office foyer once open will see the return of the question and feedback box- this will provide an 
opportunity for parents to ask questions and provide feedback.   
 
In addition to Skoolbag and the website, the school executive is exploring the possibility of creating a 
parent portal to provide class and stage based information about learning and school based activities. 
We will be seeking input about the portal next term. 
 
Thank you to the parents who have sent the feedback emails about the sports carnival and the 
excursions and activities their children have been involved this year.  It is great to hear that the students 
are learning and enjoying the opportunities the school is providing.  
 
Wednesday coffee cart at Lovell Rd entrance and library open for parent borrowing.  A great opportunity 
to grab a book to share with your child or look at our growing range of parent resources.  We are also 
currently refreshing our bilingual library with the help of our Mandarin and Korean community language 
teachers.  As Denistone East has 37 cultures represented we would welcome parents from all cultural 
backgrounds to assist with the location and selection of children’s literature from a range of language 
backgrounds. 
 
A reminder to have a look at City of Ryde traffic study reports.  The reports are available through the 
council’s website. www.ryde.nsw.gov.au/haveyoursay.  There are a number of changes suggested for 
both the short and the long term to improve student safety.  Please have a good look at the report and 
provide comment to City of Ryde. 
 
Also check City of Ryde website for a range of fun school holiday activities. https://ryde.nsw.gov.au/  
and for a broader range of great ideas https://www.sydney.com/things-to-do/family-holidays/school-
holidays 
https://kidbucketlist.com.au/2019/06/07/the-complete-guide-to-sydney-school-holiday-activities/ 
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Learning 
Science has been front and centre of learning in the last two weeks. Year One and Year Two participated in 
exciting science with a visit from Scienza Viva- Food Chemistry Workshop.  Kitchen chemistry, as they 
mixed interesting brews of common household items to watch basic chemical reactions take place.  Ask 
them to demonstrate with you at home. 
 
Stage Two had an amazing opportunity to view the planets with a visit from planetarium.  The mobile 
planetarium provided an opportunity to explore space from a school base. The students enjoyed their 
space travel and the teachers have requested a rebooking for future years. 
 
Tuesday we hosted the Multicultural Public Speaking Competition finals, outcomes will be advised in the 
week two newsletter. Thank you to Mrs Jo Tanner for her organisation.  
 
The Maths Olympiad continues with our budding mathematicians being stretched and enriched with 
problem solving, formula exploration and thinking outside the square! 
  
The function of education is to teach one to think intensively and to think critically. Intelligence plus 
character - that is the goal of true education. Martin Luther King, Jr. 
 
 

Michelle Collyer 
Principal 
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Traffic Update 
We are re-establishing the Denistone East Public School Traffic Committee, and we need YOU! 
 
In the past, DEPS has had an active, inclusive and involved traffic committee, and we are coming back! 
 
The committee’s role is to improve the road safety standards in our school zone by working with the school, 
RTA & Council to improve the physical environment as well as by educating the school community about 
safe road practices. 
 
We will be a group of parents who represent our diverse Denistone East community. We will meet once a 
month for coffee and work together to improve road safety for the benefit of all our children. 
 
There will be a variety of ways in which you can help out, so if you have any time to contribute, or would 
like to send some suggestions to be considered by the committee, please email depstraffic@gmail.com 
 
We will also appreciate speakers of Korean, Chinese, or other languages who can help with multilingual 
communication. 
 
This week’s traffic resource: 
 
The Safety Town website. 
 
This website has some activities that parents can do with their children to educate them about road safety. 
And it’s always good for us to have a little reminder too! This week’s resource comes from Safety Town: 
 

Driving and parking near schools  
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The beginning and end of the school day are busy times for pedestrians and vehicles outside schools. 
Parking signs are planned with your child's safety in mind. 

It is helpful for everyone if you park safely, even if you have to walk further to the school gate. This is a 
good time to model positive road safety behaviour and physical activity for your child. 

Slow down near any crossings around the school. At a supervised crossing, follow the directions of the 
school crossing supervisor. Crossing supervisors manage traffic to help primary school children use the 
crossings on roads near and outside of schools. 

Drop your child off and pick them up on the school side of the road. Calling out to them from across the 
road is dangerous – they may run to you without checking for traffic. This will help keep all children as safe 
as possible during the busiest times of the school day. 

You should always: 

park legally 

avoid dangerous manoeuvers such as U-turns and three-point turns 

give way to pedestrians, particularly when entering or exiting driveways 

avoid using the school car park or driveway 

avoid parking in the school bus bay 

make sure your child uses the Safety Door (rear kerb-side door) to get in and out of the car. 

Dangerous driving behaviour around schools puts children at risk. 

Model safe and considerate behaviour for your child – they will learn from you. 
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Stage 2 Planetarium Reviews 
What an amazing Planetarium show! The entrance was epic. We had to squeeze inside a tunnel to enter 
the Planetarium. We were then inside an enormous bubble with could fit two classes plus the teachers. My 
favourite thing we learnt about was space. We saw the stars, planets, the Milky Way and the whole Galaxy. 
We learnt lots of new facts. We even watched a movie called TILT which about the seasons on Earth. It 
was really funny and creative. I hope Gary from the Planetarium comes back again with more exciting 
movies and facts to share.  
  
By Jason (S2 Lester) 
  
The thing I liked most about the Planetarium was looking at all the Galaxies, Milky Way and Planets which 
were shown on the wall and roof of the Planetarium. I also liked walking in and out of the Planetarium, 
because it was so dark and we had to squeeze through a small opening. It was a wonderful experience.  
  
By Rian (S2 Blyton) 
  
Last Monday we went to the Planetarium. It was really fun because the doorway was squishy and you 
could lay down inside and look up at all the planets on the roof. We learned about how the seasons work 
and approximately how many Galaxies are in the universe. I'd love to do it again in the future! 
By Ashwin (S2 Blyton) 
  
On Monday of Week 10 Stage 2 were visited by the Planetarium dome. We learnt a lot about space. We 
found out that we all live in the Milky Way and that Pluto is no longer a planet. We learnt about how the tilt 
of Earth creates the seasons. We discovered that star constellations were created by joining stars together 
like a dot-to-dot to make pictures such as The Scorpion and The Hunter (Orion). We really enjoyed our visit 
from the Planetarium.  
Vanessa (S2 Dahl) and James (S2 Seuss) 
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P&C Meeting – Wednesday 31 July (location tbc) 
Please note there will be a P&C Meeting on Wednesday 31 July to nominate and vote in new office bearers 
due to the recent resignation of current President, both Vice Presidents and Secretary. 
 
Family Portraits 
Is it time to update your family photos? We have appointments available for our lovely Family Portrait 
Fundraiser event on Saturday 10 and Sunday 11 August. 
  
Saturday 10 August – Outdoor Portraits on our school grounds – studio white backdrop a backup for 
weather restrictions. 
  
Sunday 11 August – White pop-up studio @ our school 
 
$20 & receive a 10X13" FRAMED FAMILY PORTRAIT (valued at $90) by Laura Jean 
 
Book at www.trybooking.com/520140 
 
Canteen News 
 
Please make welcome our new Canteen Manager Elaine Bowen. Elaine comes to us with extensive 
experience in the food industry and school canteens. Please drop in and say hello. 
 
The canteen will be closed for cleaning this Friday. It will open at recess and lunch for over the counter 
snack sales only. No lunch orders. 
 
Thank you to our canteen staff and volunteers for all their hard work this term. Wishing everyone a safe and 
enjoyable holiday. 
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